
RESOLUTION 03-23-02 
 

APPROVAL FOR HARTSVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT (HPD) TO ENTER INTO A MEMORANDUM OF 
AGREEMENT (MOA) WITH THE REGIONAL ORGANIZED CRIME INFORMATION CENTER (ROCIC) 
FOR ACCESS TO THE REGIONAL INFORMATION SHARING SYSTEMS (RISS) PROGRAM. 
 
WHEREAS, the Regional Information Sharing Systems (RISS) Program assists local, state, federal and 
tribal criminal justice agencies by providing adaptive solutions and services that facilitate information 
sharing, support criminal investigations, and promote officer safety; and, 
 
WHEREAS, this Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the Regional Organized Crime 
Information Center (ROCIC) and the Hartsville Police Department (HPD) for access to the Regional 
Information Sharing Systems (RISS) Program for secure information sharing and communication 
capabilities, critical analytical and investigative support services, and event deconfliction to enhance 
officer safety; and,  
 
WHEREAS, access to the RISS Program provides secure, real-time, online search of intelligence 
databases and state, regional and federal systems containing millions of records; and,  
 
WHEREAS, ROCIC is responsible for the purchase and maintenance of the hardware and software 
while HPD is responsible for the purchase and maintenance of the devices necessary to access data 
contained within the RISS systems. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the City of Hartsville that the 
Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the Regional Organized Crime Information Center 
(ROCIC) and the Hartsville Police Department (HPD) in relation to the RISS Program systems and 
any associated costs by the HPD is hereby approved. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the City of Hartsville 
that the City Manager is hereby authorized to execute all required documents. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, in meeting duly advertised and assembled the 14th 
day of March 2023. 

 
 
 
 

Casey Hancock, Mayor 
 
 
 
 

ATTEST:  _________________________________ 
               Sherron L. Skipper, City Clerk 

 
 

 


